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Pétion-Ville, June 25th, 2024 

 

Mr Jean Philippe Boisson 

President of AmCham Haiti 
 

Dear Mr. President, 

The Association of Industries of Haiti (ADIH) would like to express its deepest 

gratitude for your joint letter dated May 7, 2024, addressed to Senators Schumer 

and McConnell, and Representatives Johnson and Jeffries, in support of the renewal 

of the HOPE HELP Act. Your intervention is not only an act of solidarity but also a 

significant gesture that strengthens the position of the Haitian private sector and the 

efforts made to preserve the trade benefits on which a large part of our economy 

depends. 

The support from AmCham Haiti and AmCham DR is invaluable to ADIH, which has 

always pursued this matter through private-private and public-private partnerships. 

Your letter has not only reaffirmed the importance of the Haitian industrial sector but 

also highlighted the numerous mutual benefits that this renewal would bring. 

We are confident that by the end of 2024, the renewal of the HOPE HELP Act will be 

announced to preserve the formal jobs that the textile sector brings to our economy. 

With influential and committed partners like you, we have the hope of overcoming 

current challenges and building a more prosperous future for Haiti together. 

Once again, ADIH warmly thanks you for your dedication and asks you to accept, Mr. 

President, our distinguished salutations.  

 

 

Wilhelm Lemke 

Président 
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